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“The [PFN] Next Generation 911 sys tem offers  a texting option for 
people who communicate nonverbally or who need to reach out 

s ilently for their own safety.” 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January 3, 2022 
Via Michigan House Republicans 
 
Michigan State Rep. Julie Alexander said a new law she supported will maintain the state’s 911 system and continue to 
update technology to provide better services. 
 
“Our local 911 operators help keep us safe, connecting us with emergency assistance from police officers, firefighters 
and medical responders,” said Alexander, of Hanover. “A state program provides critical resources to local dispatches, 
and we updated the law to make sure this safety support will remain available.” 
 
Alexander voted in October for House Bill 5026 to extend authorization for the state 911 program until the end of 2027. 
The program was due to expire at the end of 2021, but Gov. Whitmer signed the bill into law in December, after it 
received overwhelming bipartisan support in the Legislature. Alexander noted the extension of the funding program will 
ensure continuation of ongoing technology upgrades. 
 
“Maintaining the state 911 program advances ongoing efforts to provide more accessible, more efficient service through 
technology upgrades,” Alexander said. “The Next Generation 911 system offers a texting option for people who 
communicate nonverbally or who need to reach out silently for their own safety. Location services for cell phones 
facilitate timely emergency services. Both these technological improvements will enhance safety in our Jackson 
community.” 
 
Alexander highlighted a provision of the new law that will require a future fee reduction if the balance of the 911 
program reaches a certain threshold. 
 
“Michigan families shouldn’t have to pay more for 911 services than necessary,” Alexander said. “If the state system can 
sustain itself with lower rates in the future, our plan will automatically slash fees on phone users.” 
 

Text your emergency to 9-1-1 with Peninsula Fiber Network’s (PFN) 
Next Generation 911 system. Contact us today! 

Peninsula Fiber Network, LLC 
1901 West Ridge Street, suite 2 

Marquette, MI 49855 
(906) 226-2010 


